

ENGLISH 3 MIDTERM TEST

CODE 1 – 60 MINUTES

A: Listening (2marks)

Recording 1: Listen and choose (✓) True or False (CD2 – Track 14, SB p53) (1 mark)

	True	False
1. Alex and Sharon have similar tastes in music.	☒	☐
2. Alex and his mother have a lot of cats and dogs.	☐	☐
3. Curtis is someone who loves cooking.	☐	☐
4. Curtis has photos of cats and dogs on his website.	☐	☐
5. Josh lives in a place where he can't have pets.	☐	☐
6. Josh works as a cook in Osaka, Japan.	☐	☐

Recording 2: Listen and complete the conversation (CD2 – Track 17, SB p57) (1 mark)

a. soccer b. ski c. arm d. instructor

Ana Anthony! What happened to you?

Anthony I broke my 1 .

Ana Me, too! How did it happen?

Anthony I was playing 2 when I ran into another player.

Ana That's terrible.

Anthony What about you?

Ana I crashed into someone when I was learning how to 3 .

Anthony Who did you crash into?

Ana My 4 .

B - Grammar and Vocabulary. Circle correct answer. (2 marks)

1. The lines were long because there were _____ cashiers.

A.too B.too much C.too many D.not enough

2. I didn't go to the boutiques because there was _____ time.

A.too many B.not enough C.too D.too much

3. My mother has _____ credit cards. She has 20!

A.too B.too much C.too many D.not enough

4. Ugh! They've sprayed _____ perfume in this store. Atchoo!

A.too B.too much C.too many D.not enough

5. This computer has _____ problems. I can not use it now.
A.too B.too much C.too many D.not enough
6. I like to have fun, so I prefer people _____ makes me laugh.
A.who B.which C.when D.where
7. I'm a quiet person, so I'm looking for someone _____ doesn't talk too much.
A.when B.which C.who D.where
8. I don't like parties, but I went to a party _____ was really interesting.
A.who B.which C.when D.where
9. I don't like expensive things, so don't give me gifts _____ costs too much.
A.when B.where C.who D.which
10. I'm talking to a guy _____ lives in Florida.
A.who B.which C.when D.where
11. They _____ the street when the car _____ them.
A.cross/hit B.were crossing/hit C. crossing/hit D. cross/ was hitting
12. I _____ to school when I _____ my best friend.
A.go/see B.going/saw C.went/was seeing D.was going/saw
13. She _____ down the street when she _____ off her bike.
A.ride/fall B.was riding/fall C. ride/was falling D.was riding/fell
14. He _____ his arm when he _____ in the park.
A. broke/was playing B.was breaking/played C.broke/played D.was breaking/was playing
15. I _____ to windsurf when I _____ into someone.
A. was learning/crashed B.learnt/was crashing C. learnt/crashed D.was learning/ was crashing
16. Martin knows a lot about science and literature. He's very _____.
A.polite B.generous C.intelligent D.reliable
17. Yuko always does what she says she will do and she's always on time. She's a very _____ person.
A.generous B.reliable C.intelligent D.polite
18. Sofia is good at drawing, painting, and photography. She's very _____.
A.generous B.intelligent C.reliable D.artistic
19. Gabriel always says *please, thank you, and you're welcome*. He's very _____.
A.polite B.artistic C.intelligent D.reliable
20. Jack gives great presents and always pays for dinner. He's very _____.
A.intelligent B.reliable C.generous D.polite

Online shopping—a dream or a nightmare?

1 I wanted to buy a new pair of sunglasses, but I was too busy to go to the stores downtown. So I decided to order them online. They arrived quickly, but they were broken and the case looked used! So I had to go to the store to change them! What a waste of time.

Troy, Jersey City, USA

2 I like going to stores, but how do you know if a store has what you want? The great thing about shopping online is saving time! There are so many choices, and it doesn't take much time to find what you want!

Jake, Sydney, Australia

3 I do all of my shopping online—it's so cool! I never have to go to the mall or wait in line to pay. And I don't have to go around to different stores to compare prices. The only problem is that I usually spend too much money! I'm broke!

Nancy, Seattle, USA

4 I bought a lot of electronics online last year, and everything was a good deal. The problem is that someone stole my credit card information and went shopping. My advice is: Be very careful when you shop online!

Eric, Ottawa, Canada

5 I saw the perfect bracelet for my girlfriend in a magazine. I spent weeks looking for it in jewelry stores. I was so happy when I finally found it. Then when I got home, I found the same bracelet online. And it was cheaper! I spent too much time looking for it, and I paid too much, too.

Min-ho, Incheon, South Korea

6 The first time I purchased something online, I was a little nervous. I didn't know how they were going to ship it. But it arrived OK. Now the only problem is that I do too much shopping online. And because I don't have to go out much anymore, I'm not very fit!

Mari, Lima, Peru

ONLINE
PRACTICE

Read the article, choose *True* or *False*

1. Troy had to go to the store because they sent the wrong sunglasses. ____
2. Jake thinks he spends too much time shopping online. ____
3. Nancy doesn't like to stand in line to pay for things. ____
4. Min-ho was angry because he spent a lot of time and money. ____
5. Mari is worried about shopping online because she doesn't get enough exercise. ____

D – Writing (4 marks)

Part 1 (2 marks)

Write the words in parentheses in the correct order to answer the questions.

1. Why does Todd need a new car?

(big / enough / his old car / is / not)

Because _____.

2. Why does Arthur take a taxi to work?

(there / not / buses / are / enough)

Because _____.

3. Why doesn't Sun-hee compare prices in different stores?

(enough / not / have / she / does / time)

Because _____.

4. Why does James need a new phone?

(is / not / trendy / enough / his old phone)

Because _____.

5. Why doesn't Lindsey buy her clothes in a boutique?

(not / have / she / enough / does / money)

Because _____.

Part 2: Choose one of the following topics, write at least 35 words (2marks)

1. Write about your recent trip.

2. Write about your friend.
